
 

 

	

DPS Advisory Board Meeting 
Wednesday, December 7, 2022 
Seminar Room, 4040 Chestnut 

 
 

• Welcome and Approval of October Minutes — Rev. William Gipson, Chair 
o Minutes approved. 

 
• Discussion of Crime Trends in University City and DPS Updates 

o Various updates from the group; discussion regarding e-scooters and the safety concerns regarding 
their use and storage. 

o Catalytic converter thefts 
 

• Open Discussion 
 
 

In attendance: 

Ben Evans  

Chief Gary Williams 

Dr. Benoit Dube 

Dr. Chris Edwards 

Glenn Bryan 

Kathleen Shields Anderson 

Margaret Livingston 

Eric Santoro (President-elect, Spruce Hill Community 

Association) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rudie Altamirano 

Stacy Ritchey 

Pam Davis 

Tamara Greenfield King 

Valerie Dorsey Allen 

Patricia Putnam (OGC) For Wendy White 

Uyi Oni (GAPSA) 

William Gipson 


